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  The 2017 Pumpkin Regatta held 3 weeks early!!  

 

 

  

  Lake Level Drop, Early fall work party ï  
   Sat Sept 23 from 9AM to 4 PM 
Notice 1  
Earlier this year, the Club was advised by UTRCA that the lake level would be 
dropped to allow work on the dam. We have received updated timing for the work. A 
small level drop may occur after Labour Day, of approximately 15 cm (6 in). A drop of 
1.0 m or GREATER will START IMMEDIATELY AFTER the Sept 23/24 weekend. 
This drop could be rapid. 
  
As the drop occurs, the following will happen to our facilities: 
  
- the south ramp will shorten to only 16 feet of useable concrete length. The bottom 
falls away rapidly at the outer end of the ramp. 
  
- the main dock will see its water level drop to the foot of the dock wall. There may be 
dry bottom next to much of the wall. 
  
- floating docks will ground, and the Sailing School docks will be unusable. 
  
- many shallow areas of the lake will become hazardous, including but not limited to 
the river inlet area near Buoy 5, the shore areas north of the beach on both sides of 
the lake, the point south of our south ramp, Wye Creek, and the shores near the 
rowing centre and dam. 
  
The Club has decided to remove its water assets before the drop in lake level. We will 
organize a work party on the weekend of Sept 23 and 24, to which all members are 
invited. We will remove of all buoys, moorings, floating docks, safety and work boats, 
and the barge, from the lake on SATURDAY, SEPT 23. 
  
All members are requested to remove their private docks and moored boats from the 
Lake No LATER THAN FRIDAY, SEPT. 22. Boats must be removed from moorings 
and taken from the property by then. There will be limited space in the south parking 
area during this work party. The Barge will require about half of the center island for it 
to be parked for the winter. Members must allow the Barge to be parked properly. 
  
With their MASTS DOWN some boats can be parked on the east side of the Chalet 
Parking Lot north of the small Chalet on the grass until early October. 
  
The Club grounds will still be useable for social events until the normal closing of the 
park in late October. Dinghies may still be able to be launched from the ramps, but 
there will be no docks to tie them to. The Club will ask for volunteers to close the 
clubhouse and sailing school buildings at the weekend the Campground Closes. 



  
We hope to see many of you at this early work party, and thank you for your 
cooperation as we deal with this early interruption to our sailing. 
  
The center island in the parking area is now full of boats. Would those people with 
their boats there endeavour to remove them so that the boats still on the moorings 
can get out. 
  
Food for the work party will be supplied by the Club 
  
Respectfully, the Board of Directors, Fanshawe Yacht Club and Sailing School  
 
Notice 2 
Boat Owners on Lake Fanshawe; 
 
The boats still on the lake have only a few days to be removed! 
  
The Barge will be stored on the lower end of the Parking Island. The TOW vehicle for 
the barge will need the rest of the island's lower part to place it. 
  
No keel boats will be able to pull out after the water goes down. The Executive have 
looked at all five ramps out of the lake and the Club's are only useable until the water 
DROPS. The three outside the club are unsatisfactory due to pitch and a rocky 
surfacing. 
  
Saturday and Sunday the club boats, docks, marks and moorings have to be 
removed. The barge has to come out before the water is lowered which means this 
weekend. Normal boat winter prep will also be done. Grounds work will not be done 
this weekend. 
  
Kitchen volunteers are requested to contact me 
before Saturday by email, for food and drink 
supplies.   
The weather looks to be hot!! start at 9am, 
remember your hats, gloves and special 
equipment you will need. I can guarantee that I 
will forget something. Tickets for the Banquet 
are now ready and can be purchased during the 
work party, $30. $35 at the door before the 
Banquet. This year Sailing awards reprisal will be 
curtailed to a brief time. A Juggler Comedian will 
entertain.  
  
Seeing You All There; 
Commodore 
Chris Fogelman 
Fanshawe Yacht Club and Sailing School 
 
ED NOTE: Itôs a two- fer weekend ï Work party with great sailors AND an air 

show. Woohoo!! 

 

  2017 FYC Annual Banquet  -- we must have fun! 
 
TICKETS AVAILABLE AT THE FALL WORK PARTY ï LOOK FOR SUE GOLDT. 
           Cheques to be made out to Fanshawe Yacht Club or cash is good! 

 

 

 

 



   

  Sailing school report ï July 2017 
ED NOTE: I will plan to have a further report on the sailing school in the November/ 
December issue 
 
2017 is shaping up to be a good, if wet, sailing season.   We opened the season with 
the usual boat preparation and cleaning but we have taken this one step further by 
hiring Ed Preszcator, a professional sailboat builder in Ailsa Craig, to undertake a 
more advanced repair of some of our bigger cracks and holes.   Ed has the 
equipment, facilities, and experience to return our boats closer to their original glory.  
Hopefully this yearsô students will appreciate our efforts and crash into each other with 
less velocity. 
 
We are also replacing many of the halyards, sheets, and painters for our CL 14ôs and 
420ôs.   As the Sailing School Manager I have managed to spend countless, isolated 
hours stepping masts, replacing shrouds, and sanding and waxing the boats.   These 
have been some of my most tranquil and enjoyable hours spent in the beauty of the 
Yacht Club. 
 
We are fortunate that all of our instructors are returning from last year.  Isaac Ladore 
returns as our Head Instructor; Paul Karigan as our Race Team Coach; Jillian Smith 
leads our CanSail levels 3 and 4; while Riley McCluskey and Emilie Tremblay 
introduce the joys of sailing to our CanSail levels 1 and 2.   I had met most of our 
Instructors in previous years when my sons were sailing with the Race Team and 
taking lessons, but I have gained a greater appreciation for their impressive maturity, 
commitment, enthusiasm, and sailing and instructing skills.  We have been able to 
accommodate the special needs of a variety of students with different learning 
abilities and I have received many positive reviews about our Instructors.  Much of my 
faith in our young people has been restored through working with these remarkable 
Instructors   
 
Registration has been fairly consistent with previous years.  Our Youth Classes are 
about the same size as in previous years however our numbers for our Adult classes 
are slightly down.  We have also welcomed other groups such as the Boys and Girls 
Club for a full day of sailing and instruction.   At the beginning of June I was very 
concerned about the low registration levels for our Youth classes.  Arthur and Vera 
assured me many students sign-up for classes as the summer progresses.  Their 
words have proven true as we have had students show-up on Monday morning with 
Registration Form and money in hand.  We continue to have spaces available in our 
Youth classes so please continue to steer students our way. 
 
We have also had discussions with professional associations in London who are 
interested in coming to the Fanshawe Yacht Club to become proficient sailors during 
a half-day session.  Needless to say, we are still working to accommodate their 
schedules and interests.   I believe that the Yacht Club could provide unique team-
building opportunities for companies and professional organization in London ï but it 
takes more than 2-3 hours to learn everything about sailing. 
 
I am looking forward to the remainder of the 2017 season.  If you, or any friends or 
family, have any questions about our Sailing School please feel free to contact me.  I 

can usually be found close to the Sailing School building or via email at 
gregwilloughby1@gmail.com 
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  Racing at Fanshawe Yacht Club 
 
   Wednesday club racing     At 3 PM and 6PM 
 
After  Sept 24, floating docks, safety boats and  moorings will all be 
out of the water so if smaller sailboats using dollies would still like to 
sail, it will be up to the sailors to arrange that among the group. 
 
 
 

 

Wednesday racing 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

                                   Photo: Mark Cole 
 
Many thanks to Marty Jackson for his great videos of club regattas!!! Rick and I were 
unable to take part in this regatta so, with Marty, I got to join right in on the Saturday.  
 
Marty mentioned that there seemed to be more boats 
from away than club sailors so we will need to turn that 
around next year for sure. Still, for the change in regatta 
date, it was excellent to have the Y-Flyers ad Wayfarers 
able to attend this usual end of the season event. The 
water had already been lowered by 1 metre by UTRCA 
in preparations to start work on the base of the dam on 
Sept 25.  
 
There were seven races sailed overall with very light 
winds and a thick sea as Marty described it (algae).  
 
Lunches were served with a tremendous cheer going 
out once again to all those who helped in the kitchen to 

prepare some pretty yummy food. This year Lynn 
Okanski and Lawrence Lynch did the dinner. It was a delicious lasagna dinner 
with all of the fixings and pumpkin pie! Jim Mackenzie and Carleen Hone showed 
their Bahamian adventure movie after the supper. 
 
Thanks to our Rear Commodore, Laurence Lynch, who chairs the regatta committee 
planning the day and safety boats.. As well, thanks to John Kabel and his RC crew 
who tried to work miracles in the light air ï races! 
 
Please enjoy the following pictorial account of this yearôs Pumpkin Regatta--- 
 
Sue Goldt 



 

 


